Contact us at help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk

Week ending Friday 5th June

This week has seen us start to open up the school to our Nursery and Reception children. Thank you so much for all your help, understanding and patience as we have worked through the various steps that needed to be taken to ensure that we were opening safely. The children that have been in have been absolutely fantastic.

We have included information on the other side of the newsletter regarding what you need to if you would like your child to return (for children in Nursery, Reception Year 1 and Year 6) and haven't yet let us know.

As always, we absolutely support the decision you are making for your children at this time. Stay safe and we look forward to seeing you when we can.

Being Brave	$\bigcirc$	Jonah (4DS) for being brave when he hurt his eye. Fineas (56MD) for doing a Bible reading in front of 130 people over Zoom! Dorian (4DS) for such a positive attitude at the hub. Kiera (FSMM) for making new friends at school. Ellie May (4DS) for facing her fears during the hub nature walk. Layla (2SD) for having a growth mindset and trying her best in the hub.
Being a Great Helper	***	Rhys (34RT) and Summer (56MD) for working together and helping each other with their work.  Lucy (56MD) for always being trustworthy.  Ben (34RT) for being a mini-teacher.  Mason (6OC) for helping to look after and water his plants every day.  Amber (3NS) helping her mum to plant flower, fruit & vegetable seeds in the garden  Jax (FSFM) for being a great helper for his Mummy with their new gerbil
Being Kind		Zennor (56PB) for showing care to a neighbour (who is shielding) by walking their dog every day.  Amber (3NS) for painting a picture to cheer up her friend.  TJ (3NS) for selling his toys and raising £74 for the NHS.  Amber (N) for painting a picture to cheer up her friend.  Autumn (1SH) for creating a lovely picture for all of the staff at Pennoweth.  Emily (34RT) for learning a song in Makaton to perform to her sister.  Lily-Beth (FSMM) for looking after a poorly baby blackbird until she can release it back into the wild.
Being Creative		Skye (56MD) for completing the Central Perk Lego set! Brandon (3NS) for putting so much effort into his dragon. Molly R (3NS) for persevering when she found her drawing tricky. Lyy (2SD) for a fabulous aboriginal art snake picture. Sienna (1SH) for creating fabulous messy mixtures. Amelia (3NS) for making lots of meals with her mum Larkin (FSMM) for building a magic house and spelling all of her family's names.
Being Active	Ţ	Fletcher (34RT) for doing Joe Wicks every morning and even getting a shout out!  Summer (34RT) for spending lots of time in the garden and going on walks with her new puppy.  Emma (56PB) for organising her own sports day in her garden and even building some hurdles and flags to make it even more exciting!  River (FSMM) for a top effort in Joe Wicks morning workout.  Chloe (4DS) for playing fairly in football.  Emily (6OC) for going on long walks every day and doing more than 100km in total!  Maddie (12HT) for making her own assault course in the garden.  Sophia (2SD) for some awesome kangaroo hops and basketball bounces with Joe Wicks.  Peggy (2SD) for learning to ride her bike properly.  Emmie (FSFM) for being very active on a paddle board.
Being an Explorer	Q	Dylan (56PB) for regularly going on wonderful walks with his brothers and exploring new places!  All of the hub children for going on a fabulous nature walk.  Gabe (6OC) for keeping active and busy exploring lots of beautiful beaches and woods like Trevaunance Cove and Kennel Vale!  Archie (1SH) for exploring his local woods.  Malakai (2SD) for having lots of bike rides in the sun.  Harrison (FSFM) for having great fun exploring diggers with Daddy.  Eleanor (FSFM) for exploring lots of wildlife at their allotment.
Being above and beyond in school- work		Nadine (34RT) for working hard with her school work.  Ava (34RT) for working hard with her school work even without having any internet.  Lissy (4DS) for always working hard each week with her school work.  Maddie (4DS) for working hard each week with her school work.  Freya (3NS) for always working hard.  Mckenzie (3NS) for trying really hard with his spelling.  Ivy (56MD) for writing a super, imaginative story independently  Megan (56MD) for persevering with percentages and showing resilience in her work.  Jaxon (1SH) for working on his handwriting.  Joseph A (12HT) for working hard on his sentences and handwriting.  Jensen M (2SD) for quick recall of his multiplication facts to solve division problems.

Emillie (FSFM) for all her fantastic learning about 'The Snail and the Whale' this week

# Safeguarding

Please remember to get in touch with us once a week so that we know you are all ok. The easiest way to do this is by emailing in. You can email the key stage addresses (these are given on the front of the website or use the help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk address—this is monitored every day).

## Returning to school

School is slowly opening up for certain year groups. If your child is in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 or Year 6 they can return to school in one of our 'bubbles'. If you would like your child to return to school, or would just like to speak to someone about what it is like for the children in school at the moment, please do get in touch You can contact us through the **help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk** email or via your phase emails (the addresses that are posted on the front of the website).

At this time, we have no indication as to when the school will be asked to open for other year groups but we will let you know as soon as any further information becomes available.

As ever, we absolutely support the decision you make for your child during these times.

### **Postcard Project**

We have been asked to be part of a project run by Creative Challenge for Cornwall.

We have been given an A5 postcard for every child in school with the hope that we can get these out to you and children can draw or write something on the postcard that helps to spread a little happiness to someone who is isolated in their home.

We will put a box of the postcards at the front of the school. If you are able to come and collect one for your child to decorate / write a message on, that would be fantastic! If your child would like to give that postcard to a family member or friend who is isolating, please do feel free to do so. If you can email in a picture of that (and are happy for us to share it) then that would also be great.

If your child is happy for the card to be sent to someone in the community then please just drop it back in to the front entrance of the school and we will make sure it gets passed on to a good home. Thank you!

#### Reports

We are working to finalise school reports for the children and hope to be emailing these out to you throughout the next week. If you do not receive your child's report by **Friday 12th June** please do email in to let us know.

#### Staffing news

While we are still working to finalise the staffing structure and class organisation for the next academic year, we do have some staffing changes to let you know about.

Mrs Gaskin will be returning in a different role from September as she changes to working 2 days per week in different classrooms. Mrs Gaskin has made the decision to step back from her Assistant Head role as she is working to build up a business. We look forward to seeing her back in school!

Miss Blight will be waving farewell to us as she has secured a new role at a school in Falmouth. We wish her the very best of luck in her new role and thank her very much for everything she has contributed to Pennoweth since joining as a newly qualified teacher.

Mrs Bright has been seconded to Illogan school, also with the Crofty Trust, for a few months now and it has now been confirmed that this will continue for the next academic year. We know that Mrs Bright is doing a fantastic job there!

We are delighted to welcome 2 new teachers to the school for September: Miss Francis will be joining us from Treloweth school and working in upper KS2; she will also be leading maths for us. Miss Miche will be taking up her first teaching post with us and will be working in KS1.

Finally, as you are all aware, Mr Callaway has been working with us since January when he was seconded over from Treloweth. His support, knowledge, experience and enthusiasm have been invaluable to us as a school and we are delighted to share the news that he will be with us permanently in the role of Deputy Head from September.

There will be a few other changes to our team as we finalise plans for September and we will let you know these as soon as we possibly can. In the meantime, I am sure you will join with us in congratulating everyone on their new roles and wishing them all the very best.

Happy birthday for last week and this week (!) to: Missy (Y4), Loki (Y1), Lochlan (YR), Jonah (Y4), Carson (YR), Bradley (Y5), Ben (Y5), Henry (Y6), Hayden (Y6), Daisy (Y3)

